
Waihi East Primary School Newsletter  
Term 4        Week 7  
2 December 2021 

UPCOMING DATES 
Dec 3  Duffy $5 Book Parent offer closes. 
Dec 6  Kapahaka Concert, 5 pm. 
Dec 8  Principal’s Awards. Assembly.11.30am. 
Dec 9  Farewell Assembly for Ms. Johansen. 
Dec 10  Teacher Only Day. 
Dec 13  Year 6 Waimarino Trip. 
Dec 16  Prizegiving. 11am. 
Dec 17   Last day of Term 4. 

—–————-—-2022——————-— 
Feb 3,4 & 8 Office Open for New Enrolments and Uniform Sales. 
Feb 8   Teacher Only Day 
Feb 9   First Day of Term 1 2022. TBC. 

Aubree L 

Jenny Y Reef F 



SCHOOL FUN RUN 
All students with a profile have now ordered their 
prizes. 
Thanks to those students who went above and beyond 
for this fundriser. It has been a very sucessfull 
fundraiser for School this year. 
Prizes are on their way to school now and will be here 
before the end of lthe term. 

  
 

 

Kia Ora Whanau,  
Congratulations to our Music Students 
for a tremendous concert - we so 
enjoyed hearing your amazing music, 
and really appreciated the work you 
have put in learning to use your gift this 
year.  Well done everyone! 

Sadly missing a few in the photo, but 
what a tremendous bunch of tamariki!  

 

 
 
The term is flying towards the end - if you have school books or sports uniforms under the bed or in 
the cupboards, could you please return them to school.  We are in the throws of our final stocktakes 
for the year.  Thankyou.  
 
Thanks to all who supported our Sparkle for Starship day! We raised $210 for such an amazing cause!  
On the 13th we will have our final mufti day to support our incredible Life Surf Club - what an 
incredible bunch of people watching over us at the beach this summer - more info in the newsletter.  
 
Nga mihi, 
Briar 



WEEKLY NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

TERM 3/4 FUNDRAISER  
Personalised Artwork Calendars, Cards, Diaries, Mouse Mats & Sketch Pads  

Orders have arrived at school and will be given out over the  next few days.  They look 
amazing! 

YEAR 6 COLLEGE ENROLMENT FORMS 
College forms all need to be broungt  back to East School, filled in and with a copy of birth 
certificate and immunisation certificate attached. Please drop into office. We are happy to 
photocopy your documents for you. 

POPPITS AND OTHER TOYS 
Please do not send your child to school with the latest toys. If your child brings these 

to school they are their responsibility to look after not the teachers or the school. 

DUFFY SUMMER READING $5 PARENT OFFER 
Order forms went home on last week for the $5 book offer from 
Duffy. This closes TOMORROW Friday 3rd December to give 
time for the books to be back at school before the end of the 
year. Payments for books can be made by cash, eftpos or 
online. All orders to the office please. 

Kids’ Work 

Flynn A 

Kahn 
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Hauora Time in Room 4   
Hauora time is where we keep our five walls all happy and healthy. We can pretty much do 
anything that helps our walls, like board games. We could do that and it would be under Taha 
Hinengaro that the wall will be happy and healthy. 
 
 
 

We do it for 20 minutes after paepae time.  
We choose what we will do on Friday in the middle block.  
Also our teachers don't pick what we do.  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
On Wednesday Ella and Emily and I made some food. We made popcorn, fruit salad, and 
smoothies. The smoothie had blueberries, ice, water, and yogurt. It was really yummy and after 
that we did the dishes. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Other kids decided to play in the sandpit, make huts, practise their pepeha, biking, playground, 
lego, and gymnastics! 
 

I 
And tomorrow we will pick something else like on Friday 'm doing meditation!   
By Marlie C 

Biking 
Last Friday we had cycle coaches come to our school. We really 
enjoyed having them here and teaching our kids at Waihi East School. 
So we would like to give say 
a big thank you. 
 
By Noah M 

Last Friday some cycle 
coaches came to teach us 
how to be safe on bikes. 
We learnt how to come to 
a controlled stop. We also 
did some skills. Thankyou 
Del and Mary-ann for 
coming to Waihi East 
School. We all enjoyed it.  
 
By Josiah M 

Kids’ Work 



STAFF EMAIL ADDRESSES 
Neroli Matautia   nmatautia@east.school.nz  Room 1 
Dorette Hartley    dhartley@east.school.nz   Room 2 
Jo Derham   jderham@east.school.nz   Room 3 
Tammy Stevens   tstevens@east.school.nz   Room 4 
Jude Fletcher    jfletcher@east.school.nz   Room 5 
Caitlin Kneebone   ckneebone@east.school.nz  DC  
Sarah Cannell    scannell@east.school.nz   DC 
Emily Croker   ecroker@east.school.nz   DC 
Maren Johansen   mjohansen@east.school.nz  Room 8 
Brendon Carroll   bcarroll@east.school.nz   Room 9 
Briar Scott    principal@east.school.nz   Principal 
Vanessa Maunder  vmaunder@east.school.nz  Deputy Principal 
Sharon Samson    office@east.school.nz   Admin 
Michelle Burr   mburr@east.school.nz   Support  
Tanya Giles   tgiles@east.school.nz   Support 
Scott Spicer   sspicer@esat.school.nz   Support 



I’m extending an invitation to all students and parents/
caregivers who are interested to learn a bit more about both 
high jump and sprints/starting well/hurdles etc.  The Waihi 
athletics club has 2 specialist coaches coming to Waihi on 
Sunday 17

th
.  Katie Lee Roper who is a New Zealand High jump 

and triple jump champion will be doing a session from 9.30-
11am at the College top field.  Katie is a well-rounded athlete who has also competed in America. 
Kerry Hill will be doing a sprint/hurdles etc session from 11am-1pm.  Kerry has competed at the 
Commonweath Games and has a huge amount of knowledge and history in the sport of 
athletics.  Not to be missed! 
 Please note:  This is for both athletes/participants (anyone who is interested in learning) and to 
parent and caregivers who can support our tamariki and rangatahi.  The Waihi club is covering the 
cost of the coaches and we would like to make the most of this opportunity.  
Please invite anyone you feel will find this opportunity valuable.  Please advise by email or text me 
on 0211254228 those who may be interested. 
 When:  Sunday 28

th
 November 2021 

Where:  College top field – Rata St 
What:  9.30-11am – High jump workshop with Katie Lee Roper 
What:  11am-1pm – Sprints workshop with Kerry Hill 
Cost:  Free to the community! 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Waihi Swimming Club 
Waihi Swimming Club is a long established learn to swim club operating in the Waihi area.  
This is a great opportunity for your year 6 pupils to have small group sessions during the holidays to help 
them learn to swim prior to college. 
There are 30 spaces available for the Learn to Swim program. The first 30 registrations will be accepted. 
The program will run Monday 17th January to 20th January inclusive. Each group of 5 children will receive a 
30 min lesson each day from one of our qualified swim instructors. 
The program cost for the week will be $5 per child with all other costs fully funded. 
If you have year 6’s you think will benefit from this program please reply to this email or give me a ring on 
027 343 8682 

SCOUTS. CUBS, KEAS 
Waihi Has a scounts, cubs and keas group and is looking for mrre members. 
Call Janine on 027 417 1031 for more information. 

 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693              

Absentees: 021 0258 4817 
Email Office for general enquires:  

office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              

www.waihieast.school.nz 
Waihi East Primary School,    

8 Donnelly Street, WAIHI 3610     
PO Box 129, WAIHI 3641  
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